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MESSAGE FROM THE VICE-PRINCIPAL 

 

 

Dear Families and Community Members, 
 
 
I would like to take this time to thank everyone for the warm welcome to Thornlea Sec-
ondary School. It’s been such a pleasure to meet students, parents, staff, and mem-
bers of the school community.  
 
As we bid farewell to the first month of the school year, I’ve been impressed by the 
number and variety of extra-curricular activities and programs that are available at 
school; many of which were on display at the Clubs Fair on September 19

th
. It was a 

busy and productive first month of the school year with a lot of events that took place in 
the school. In addition to finalizing countless student timetables, we welcomed all 
grade 9 students and their parents on September 5

th
 for the Grade 9 Orientation Day. It 

provided all the grade 9’s with the opportunity to explore the school, learn about how to 
be successful in high school, and the time to meet old peers and make new friends. 
They also experienced a wonderful day of icebreaker and team-building activities on 
the Grade 9 FIT Day at Green Acres Camp which took place on September 14

th
. 

Grade 9 students had the opportunity to participate in the democratic process by hav-
ing the opportunity to elect one student to represent them on Thornlea Student Activity 
Council (TSAC) for the year. 
 
The rest of the school has been busy as well. In addition to the many athletic teams 
and clubs that have already begun, the entire school participated in the annual Terry 
Fox Run which took place on September 20

th
 to raise awareness and to fundraise for 

cancer research. All staff and students had the opportunity to have their photo taken 
on Photo day which was on September 13

th
. We also launched our successful Break-

fast Club program which provides students with a wholesome and healthy breakfast 
every morning. We had our first School Council meeting of the school year which in-
cluded a presentation about our popular ACAM program and a Q&A time. In addition to 
practicing a fire drill, staff and students also attended safety assembles which helped 
to prepare them for the lockdown drill.  
 
Looking ahead at the following weeks, look forward to the following important events: 
 
For those who were absent for Picture Day, Photo Retake Day will be taking place on 
October 4

th
. 

   
Interim Report Cards will be distributed to students on October 12

th
 which will provide 

students and parents/guardians with a preliminary update about their progress in their 
courses so far this semester. Parents/guardians are encouraged to please review the 
information on the report card and connect with their child’s teacher should they have 
any concerns.  
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The next School Council Meeting will take place on October 16

th 
in the school library. 

We will be discussing the University Application Process. Parents/guardians of stu-
dents are invited to attend. 
 
Grade 8 Family Night will be taking place on October 19

th
 which in addition to being 

engaging and fun, is also a wonderful opportunity to learn about the unique and variety 
of programs offered at Thornlea Secondary School. 
 
There will be a Professional Activity Day on October 20

th
 and as a result there will be 

no classes for students on that day. 
 
The Awards Assembly to celebrate outstanding student achievement in the school will 
take place during the morning of October 24

th
 in the cafeteria. 

  
Parents’ Night will be on October 26

th
. More information about scheduling an appoint-

ment with your child’s teacher will be available in coming weeks. 
  
On a final note, if you are willing and able to assist us in offering breakfast to our stu-
dents at the start of each day, we gratefully accept your donations. We hope to con-
tinue with a hot breakfast on Fridays. If you would like to donate food such as yogurt, 
cereal, oatmeal, milk, bagels, or frozen waffles, we invite you to drop them off in the 
main office and we will ensure that they are used by our Breakfast Club. 
  
As we prepare for a new season and cooler temperatures, we would like to wish our 
students a successful semester one. 
  
Sincerely, 
 
Anthony Hu 
Vice-Principal 
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THORNLEA’S ANNUAL  

AWARDS CEREMONY 

  

On Tuesday, October 24, 2017, 

we will be recognizing students who achieved  

academic excellence during Semester 2 for the 

16-17 school year. 

Students invited will be notified  

by October 17th. 

 

  

Parents are invited to attend our ceremony 

and witness the presentation of certificates 

in the CAFETERIA from 9:00am – 10am 
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Attention: Parents of Grade 10 students 
 

EQAO results for your child in Grade 9 
last year, Semester 2 of the 16-17 

school year were given to your child 
Tuesday, September 27th. 

 
Please make sure to review. 

 
Thank you 
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Salutations from the Guidance Department!   
 

The Guidance Team this year consists of Ms. Lovleen Rai (ESL Counselor/Literacy Lead),  

Ms. Viviane Estafanos (French Immersion Counselor/AP Co-oridnator, F.I. Teacher), Ms. Julie 

Scott (Student Success), Ms. Kathryn Pantazopoulos(Student Success for ESL students).  

Mr. Nizam Alkins, Head of Guidance (Counselor) and Ms. Gail Burdett (Guidance Secretary). 

 

We also would like to announce the new process for making guidance appointments. First, 

please see Mrs. Burdett, our Guidance Secretary.  If any student would like to make an appoint-

ment with their “area” identified counselor (French Immersion, ESL, Other), they should come 

to the Guidance Office before school starts (8:30 to 8:45), during their lunch (11:30 to 12:30), 

or after school (3:00 to 3:30) to make their appointment. 

 

 

The Post-Secondary Visits at Thornlea Schedule is posted in this e-bulletin and outside the 

Guidance Office on our bulletin board.  Copies are also available in our guidance office.  Stu-

dents should listen to the daily announcements for the time and room that they will be present-

ing.  Don’t forget that the College Fair is being held (Oct. 24th and 25th) at the Enercare Centre. 

Keep in mind that many Post-Secondary Institutions (Universities and Colleges) will be coming 

to Thornlea to speak to our senior students in the first semester.  We have already hosted 

Laurentian, York, McMaster and Carleton. We have for the week of Oct. 2nd the following are 

coming: Humber, Schulich@York, Guelph-Humber, Seneca and many more to follow.  

 

As for Scholarship information for grade 12 graduating students, please make an appointment 

to see Ms. Rai in the Guidance office.  Ms. Rai will be having a Scholarship Seminar on 

Monday October 16th at 11:35 in Room 220. 

 

Two great websites to find out more information on scholarships are: 

http://www.studentawards.com/ 

 

http://www.electronicinfo.ca/scholarships 

 

We also would like to remind students of the process for making guidance appointments.  If any 

student would like to make an appointment with their “Alpha/Sector” identified counselor, they 

should come to the Guidance Office before school starts (8:25 to 8:50), during their lunch, or 

after school (3:05 to 3:30). 

 

We would also like to remind our learning community that there is a new process in place for 

Community Service Hours.  All students must complete 40 community hours to obtain their 

Ontario Secondary School Diploma.  The Guidance department must approve your community 

service opportunity before you start your hours.  Please see your counselor for approval. 

 

 

http://www.studentawards.com/
http://www.electronicinfo.ca/scholarships
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We also would like to announce a new initiative to all our grade 9 students.  Grade 9 students 

that complete their 40 community service hours in their grade 9 year will receive a special cer-

tificate of completion.  

 

For more information on volunteer opportunities, please come down to the Guidance Office and 

pick up a Community Service Hours form and please take a look at our “Volunteer Bulletin 

Board” for current opportunities to fulfill this Ministry of Education requirement. 

 

Mr. Nizam Alkins, Head of Guidance and Career Education 

 

Post-Secondary Information – Important Dates: 
 

*Thornlea S.S. Scholarship Information Meeting: To be announced. 

 

Ontario College Info Fair – Tuesday Oct. 24 and Wednesday Oct. 25 at the Enercare Centre 

Student Life Expo – Oct. 28, 29 at the Metro Toronto Convention Centre 

 

University/College Visits: 

See List in this E-Bulletin….. 

 

More than 25 Universities/Colleges are scheduled for the Months of September, October and 

November, please listen to the announcements, check the bulletin boards outside of the Guid-

ance Office, check your E-mail that is linked to your Career Cruising account, or come check 

with your Guidance Counselor.  Thank you. 
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Attention: AP Art Portfolio Workshops for  
Grade 12 Students 

 
Dear Parents/ Guardians, 
As you know, for some universities and colleges the deadlines for 
portfolios submission are in early March. We want to make sure that 
our students' Art portfolios are ready by late spring.  
  
This week, I will start offering Advanced Placement Art Portfolio 
Workshops. We will meet every Thursday at lunch in Room 223 to 
work on a variety of art projects for their portfolios. If your child 
would like to upgrade his/ her portfolios, please encourage them to 
join us.  
 
The first session is on Thursday, Sept. 28-th. If you have any ques-
tions, please email me at: ilana.bern@yrdsb.ca 
 
Sincerely, 
Mme Bern 
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CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

 

 Sept. 26-Oct. 2     Safety Assemblies 
 

 October 4   Photo Day & Retakes 
                        Revised Date  
 
 October 9   Thanksgiving Day 
 October 10   Interim Reports/Parents’ Night 
      Info Home   
 October 16   School Council Meeting 7:15pm 
 October 19   Gr. 8 Family Night 6:30pm 
 October 20   PA Day  
 October 24   Awards Ceremony 9-10am 
      By Invitation only 
 October 26   Parents’ Night 6:30pm 
 October 30   Spirit Assembly (Assembly TT) 
 November 1   Take Your Kids to Work Day 
      Gr. 9’s (Permission forms home         
      October 3) 
      Take Your Kids to High    
     School Day Gr. 8’s come to    
    Thornlea 
 November 10  Remembrance Day Assembly 
 November 20  School Council Meeting 
 November 21  Mid-term reports home 
 November 24  PA Day 
 Dec. 25-Jan. 7  Christmas Break 
 January 8   School Resumes 
 
                 


